
Mostly Cloudy 
weather with a few shower* 

heroming more frequent in the aft- 
ernoon and evening has been fore- 
cast by the weather bureau for 
today. Continued mild weather 
with a temperature range of from 
57 to 44 degrees is also foreseen. 

Public Service . 

• • • and universities conference i<9 
scheduled for today and tomor- 
row in the student Union. Panc& 
discussions,., luncheon., meetings^ 
coffee hours, dinner sesaions amt 
opening and closing plenary ses- 
sions will be held. See story op 
page 4. 
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Diversion Method 
Needed by Race 
If the diversion wall that brings 

water into the Millrace from the 
Willamette river is ever washed 
out, the Millrace is finished, unless 
a new method is used to draw wat- 
er into it, Eugene city manager 
Robert Finlayson told a group of 
students and University officials 
Wednesday night. 

Finlayson and Dave Todd, who 
headed last year’s Millrace clean- 
up committee, agreed that the 
wall, which diverts water from 
the river into the Millrace near 
Judkins point is ‘’rotten" and 
may go out at any time. 

Cost Prohibitive 
Finlayson stressed that the cost 

of replacing the wall with a like 
structure would be prohibitive, and 
suggested that perhaps a battery 
of pumps could be installed to 
pump water out of the river into 
the stream. Such a plan was part 
of a report presented to the city 
in November of 1948. The cost of 
the pumps at that time, however, 
was $24,200 and would be nearly 
double that now. 

E. G. Ebbighausen, associate 
professor of physics and faculty 
member of the ASUO senate re- 

jtorted that he had made a tour 
of the Millrace course last sum- 
mer, and that there were several 
bad spots in the upper part of the 
Millrace. 

He explained that "something 
could be done with” the upper end 
of the stream the part between1 
its source near Judkins point and 

'Defend Yourself 
Dinner' Dute Set 

The Tuesday night before 

Thanksgiving, Nov. 24, has been 
chosen as the date for the an- 

nual journalism family dinner this 

year. 
The usual "come and defend 

yourself—no one else will’’ pattern 
of the dinner will hold. All jour- 
nalism and pre-journalism stu- 
dents are invited. Entertainment 
will include both student and fac- 
ulty skits and journalism faculty 
members will serve the meal. 

Religious Group 
Schedules Trip 

Members of Christian House will 
visit the children’s farm home in 
Corvallie Saturday, leaving here at 
12:30 p. m., according to Gennie 
Eachus, chairman of the social ac- 
tion committee. 

Cost of the trip will be $1, and 
anyone interested, is invited to at- 
tend, .Miss Eachus said. Those in- 
terested should call Christian 
House this week to sign up. The 
group will have a waffle supper at 
Christian house when they return 
from Corvallis. 

the Franklin blvd. bridge—if the 
opening of the channel were en- 

larged and the stream bed cleaned. 
Pipe Too Small 

He commented that, at present, 
there is only a 30-inch pipe lead- 
ing into the race from the river, 
and that the channel has silted in 
and trees are growing in the 
stream bed. 

Both senate members and the 
city and University officials pres- 
ent agreed that the Millrace could 
never be restored to what it once 

was, but that it could be made 
"many times better than it is 
now." 

The next meeting of the group 
was set for Dec. 2, after Finlayson 
requested more time to familiar-1 
ize himself with the problem of 
restoration. 

Button Sales 
Begin Friday 

Homecoming button sales will 

begin on campus Friday reports 
Milan Foster, finance committee 
head. Priced at ten cents for stu- 
dents, the pins sport a yellow duck 
and the traditional slogan, “Beat 
the Beavers.’’ 

Kwama and Phi Theta Upsilon, 
women’s service honoraries, work- 

ing with sorority pledge classes, 
will do the booth selling in the 
Student Union and Co-op and with 
the flying speeches Friday Mon- 

day and Tuesday. 
Total sales goal has been set at 

5000, with 2000 to be sold in the 
campus campaign, headed by Don- 
na Anderson, and Jean Piercy. 

Downtown selling, handled by 
Jane Bergstrom's committee, 
started along with sales at service 
clubs by the Druids, led by Pete 
Williams, and in Springfield, 
where Phil Lynch is chairman of 
sales. 

Goals in these areas are 1500 
downtown, 500 at the service clubs 
and 300 in Springfield. Barbara 
Williams, chairman of button 
sales during alumnae registration, 
hopes 300 more will be sold there. 

In the public schools, where 
sales are also starting today, Bud 
Hinkson and his committee are 

working to sell 400 buttons. 
The annual sale of Homecoming 

buttons provides the main source 
of revenue for Homecoming week- 
end except for the dance and bar- 
becue luncheon. 

Annual Homecoming Lunch 
Ticket Sale Set Wednesday 

Tickets for the annual 'Home- 
coming luncheon, to be held Nov. 
21, will go on sale Wednesday in 
the Co-op and Student Union, 
Germaine LaMarche, committee 
chairman, announced today. 

The luncheon will consist of bar- 
becued beef sandwiches, potato 
salad, relishes, layer cake, ice 
cream and coffee or milk. Five 
hundred places are available. It 
will be held in the SU ballroom at 
11:30. 

Ticket sales will continue from 
9 a. m. until 4 p. m. through next 
Friday. They will also be avail- 
able in the women's living organi- 
zations and at the Eugene and 
Osburn hotels for registering 
alumni. 

Two special sections will be re- 
served this year, for the Order of 
the O and for the reunions of the 
classes of ’41, ’42, and >43. 

All students and alumni are in- 
vited, Miss LaMarche said. 

Homecoming's 
Usual Bonfire 
Is Cancelled 

The traditional bonfire will not 
be included in this year’s Home- 
coming celebration, Bob Kelly, 
bonfire chairman, revealed Tues- 
day. 

The only available location this 
year would have been the former 
Condon school site, an empty lot 
two blocks east of Hayward field. 
When neighbors complained of a 
fire hazard, Eugene Fire Marshall 
overruled the location. 

Once held on Amazon Flats, the 
fire had to be moved with the 
construction of the new Eugene 
High school and the physical ed- 
ucation field was chosen. 

After one fire, the physical ed- 
ucation department prohibited the 
use of the field, because of damage 
to the turf. 

The old Condon School site has 
been used for two years, and its 
overruling leaves no available 
place for the fire. 

According to Donald DuShane, 
director of student affairs, the 
Homecoming committee last year 
felt that too many activities were 
crammed into the one week. 

Senate Will Meet 
The ASUO senate will hold a | 

regular meeting in the Student 1 

Union tonight beginning at 6:30, 
ASl’O ITes. Tom Wrightson has 
announced. The new freshman 
class officers will be attending 
their first meeting. 

Agenda fort the meeting in- 
cludes : 

0 Homecoming report by 
Bob Pollack, co-chairman. 

0 Rally Board report. 
0 Report on the fixing of the 

Oregon “O” by Don Smith, 
freshman class president. 

0 Freshman class election 
report by ASL’O Vice Pres. Don 
Collin. 

0 Oregon Federation of Col- 
lege Leaders cotnference report 
by Bob Summers. 

0 Discussion of Wednesday 
night’s Mil I race meeting. 

0 University Housing com- 
mittete report. 

Oregana Sets 
Makeup Day 

Today will be all-fraternity 
makeup day at Kennel-Ellis, Janet 
Bell, living organizations editor, 
announced. 

All fraternity men who have not 
had Oregana pictures taken should 
do so today from 9 a. m. to 5:15 
p. m., or Saturday morning, Miss 
Bell said. 

Off-campus seniors should have 
graduation pictures taken any 
Saturday morning, Miss Bell said, 
so their picture will appear in the 
graduation section of the Oregana. 

Women who have not had pic- 
tures taken may still do so any 
Saturday morning, Miss Bell sta- 
ted. 

Dormitory pictures will begin 
Monday, with Alpha and Sigma 
hall scheduled for 9 a. m. to 5:15 
p. m. Tuesday’s schedule will be 
Susan Campbell hall from 9 a. m. 
to 5:15 p. m. 

Freshmen men who have 
pledged fraternities, who are living 
in the dormitory or off campus, 
may check their fraternity as their 
living organization. Other fresh- 
men are to appear on the dormi- 
tory pages. The same policy has 
been used for women's living or- 

ganizations, and will be duplicated 
for the men since rushing was held 
fall term. 

Counsel in Court 
Denied to Students 

J. Kelly Farris, senior in law, 
was denied the right to represent 
14 students who had requested his 
counsel before the student traffic 
court Wednesday night. His ap- 
pearance in their behalf was de- 
nied on the grounds that the court 
is an administrative group and is 
not subject to the fine rules of pro- 
cedure of the courts of law. 

Farris remarked, however, that 

according to the Oregon Code of 
Laws Annoted, the power in dis- 

ciplinary matters is delegated im- 

immediately to the faculty of the 

University and that it may be 
delegated no further. 

Enlarging on the statement that 
the student traffic court is an ad- 
ministrative body, Carl Weber, 
chairman of the student court, 
pointed out that it had the right 
to deny counsel. He pointed out 

S. U. Meeting 
Decides Issues 

Policy for “Calendar of Events,” 
a folder distributed in September 
by the Student Union board, was 
announced at the board meeting 
Wednesday. 

Under the policy, events listed 
on the calendar will include: 

1. Student Union events. 
2. Eugene-University Civic Mu- 

sic association concerts. 
3. University assemblies and lec- 

tures and Wednesday night brows- 
ing room lectures. 

4. The academic calendar. 
5. Varsity athletic contests of 

major sports, including football, 
basketball, baseball and track, and 
home events of swimming, golf 
and tennis. 

6. All "all campus” events pro- 
tected by the student affairs com- 
mittee. 

In other business, the board ap- 
proved a program enlargement of 
the recorded music committee. 

The two additional program 
features outlined by Chairman 
Martha Spatz are piping radio 
broadcasts of the Saturday after- 
noon Metropolitan opears into the 
music lestening room and present- 
ing a weekly program of recorded 
musical comedies in the record 
lending library. 

The screening committee will 
interview ten candidates Thursday 
night to fill five representative va- 
cancies on the board, according to 
Virginia Dailey. Petitioners and 
their schools include one from 
health and physical education; one 
from education; one from graduate 
school; four from liberal arts, and 
three from art and architecture. 

A campus barbershop quartet 
contest will be held on the Friday 
evening of Dad’s weekend during 
winter term, Board Chairman An- 
dy Berwick announced. 

that a student has three options 
when he receives a citation for 
traffic violation: 

1. He may appear before the 
student court and pay the fine 

2. He may appeal to the court 
3. He may acquisce and have the 

fine taken from his breakage fee. 
As to the students who request- 

ed his counsel, Farris agreed that 
the court has the right to refuse, 
counsel, and stated that he ha4» 
done everything in his power foe-> 
the students. No disciplinary ac- 

tion is being taken against hinv, 
Farris told the court. He has been 
informed by University authorities ■ 

that he will not have to pay bis 
Fine. 

Farris said that the best test 
For the legality of the court woirk* 
be to ask the opinion of the statft 
Attorney General, but added that 
he, as a private citizen, may not 
request the opinion of the attorney 
general on questions concerned 
with the legality of such groups. 

Weber said that a student may 
receive advice while appearing be- 
fore the court, but that the stu- 
dent must speak in his own be- 
half. If a student wishes to ques- 
tion the authority of the court, bo 
will be referred to the Office ot 
Student Affairs. 

Phi Beta Slates 
Formal Initiation I 

Eight girls will go through for-- 
mal pledging rites in Phi Beta at 
6:30 p. m. tonight in Alumni hall, 
Gerlinger. 

The new pledges include Gloria 
Lee, junior in speech; Donna 
Maulding, junior in speech; Janie* 
Lee Moore, junior in speech; Pat 
Adkisson, junior in speech; Virgin- 
ia Nye, graduate in English; Don- 
na Peterson, sophomore in liberal, 
arts; Sharlene Stewart, sophom^je** 
in physical education and Eva* 
Jean Miller, senior in music. 

-—-- i 

Cosmo Club Sets 
Program Friday 

Modern dances by Knox studios* * 
and a series of slides on Korea will 
be featured at the Friday night 
meeting of the Cosmopolitan club**, 
at Plymouth house, from 8 to 32.- 
p. m., according to Pres. Lee Me- 
Gary. 

David Hatch is the group’s nevr* 
adviser, and the new eo-sociab* 
chairmen are George Lo and Rita- 
Grislis. Recently-elected publicity 
chairmen are Bev Ulstad. and Inga 
Shipstead, with Ingrid Maijlingr 
serving as historian. 

Rally Will Welcome Team 
On Return From California 

A rally to welcome the team 
back from the University of Cali- 
fornia game will be held at 8:45 
p. m. Sunday at the Southern Pa- 
cific depot, according to A1 Gold- 
enberg, rally board chairman. No 
rally will be held today, he said. 

Student tickets for the Califor- 
nia game cost $1.50 and will be 
on sale at McArthur Court today 
until 5 p. m. These tickets are for 
a special Oregon section on the 

50-yard line. Tickets purchased lit: 
Berkeley will cost more and witt 
not be for the Oregon student 
section, Goldenberg said. 

Train tickets are available today; 
at the Southern Pacific depot at 
$29.80 for the round trip. If 
enough train reservations aro^ 
made early in the day a special 
car will be run for Oregon stu- 
dents, Goldenberg added. 


